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Term Four Newsletter 2015  

 

Dear Parents and Friends,  

 

This has been an exciting term and we have 

seen many engaging and inspiring lessons 

going on in school.   

 

We now have a  fenced new field  and after the 

holidays will have  a work party to prepare it for 

children õs use.  There are lots of creative ideas 

for making this field  a special  part of the school 

site and it will be exciting to see how this 

project develops.  

 

As always in the school the children  have been 

developing their social and personal skills  

though lessons and assemblies. T his term has 

seen the re -introduction of our Sch ool Families.  

 

Each teacher has a ôFamily õ which is made up of 

a few children from each year group. We hope 

this will encourage  even more caring, helpful 

and respectful relationships between the 

children. We  intend to develop this further  

through the year .  

 

As always our staff have been  working hard to 

make the school a friendly, safe an d exciting 

place to be . I would like to remind all parents 

that it is essential that any issues involving 

their children , such as concerns about 

unk ind ness or bullying  are brought to the 

attention of schoo l staff  as quickly as possible . 

This means that staff  can be  aware of any 

issues and we can work  together  to resolve any 

problems.  

 

We are also working to improve our policies 

relatin g to behaviour, bullying and complaints  

and hope they will be helpful  in strengthening 

our school community .  

 

We welcome Tahmina Beekma as the latest  

member of the lunchtime supervisory staff. She 

will be starting after the holiday. There is still a 

vacancy for someone to offer  1-1 support for a 

pupil at lunc htime so please let  us know if you 

are intereste d.  

Inclusion      

 
At the end of Term 3 the school was presented 

with the Inclusion Quality Mark for the second 

time. B&NES officer  Helen Hartnall  came and 

spoke about the importance of including 

everyone .  

 

The event was special for a number of reasons 

but one was that we had our first whole school 

assembly in the church. The children nearly 

filled the ancient space.  

 

On Tuesday the 24
th

 March the children enjoyed 

an Easter service in the church. It was delightful 

to see the children participating  though songs, 

artwork, poems , prayers and storytelling .  

 

Governor Emma Naysmith noted ôIt was a 

privilege to attend a whole school gathering 

and note that the professionalism of the service 

and that the discipline of the children was no 

less than during events where you have parents 

attending.  

 

As the school pupil numbers increase and we 

have outgrown our school hall we are very 

lucky to have the church available to us for 

whole school gatherings õ. 

 

We are looking forward to Jonty F rith , the new 

vicar, starting this summer.  
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Reception  question people who help us  

Term 4 in Reception has been all about ôPeople 

Who Help Usõ. From those that help us at home 

and at school, to those that are there to keep 

us safe when we are out and about.  

 

We have had  a great time listening to facts and 

information, thinking of what we want to find 

out and asking our own questions.  

 

           

The visit from the Police included a chance to 

be ôescortedõ into the cage in the back of the 

police van,  listen to the sirens and watch the 

lights as well as discover how the police can 

help us.  

 

Freddie Andrews asked òHow fast can you drive 

in your car?ó George McGuinness  wondered 

òHow many police cars at the police station?ó 

 

Our Crossing Patrol Officer Simon  Chilcott 

came in to talk about keeping safe on the road 

and all the joys of working  outdoors!  Some 

children made some fantastic thank you cards 

to give him for all his hard work.   Beth Turner  

asked him  òHow do you become a lollipop -

person?ó Tom  Salisbury  enquired  òWhy is your 

stick yellow and black?ó 

 

We were also really lucky to have a visit and 

demonstration from several parents showing us 

how they do thei r job or hobby.   

 

Thank you to Archieõs Dad, Matt,  for teaching 

us how to measure and plaster.  

 

                                    

 

Alex C orry   asked  him  ò Why did you want to be 

a builder ? ò and I am sure he got a amusing  

answer.  

 

Thank you to Georgiaõs Mum, Jane, for talking 

about being a De ntist and showing her 

equipment . Benõs Mum, Jenny,  came and  

taught us how to be a vet with the assistance of 

Jessie, Mrs Chun õs terrier .  

 

Plenty to think about as the Class discuss and 

contemplate what career they would like to 

have when they are older.  

 

It is a great time for a ll of us in  Reception to 

thank all the Mums, Dad s and others who help 

the children  with their learning at home. Being 

a part of your childõs learning and supporting 

th eir development is so important . Thank you !  

Report by Mrs Kirby  

 

Class One  exp lore  a Georgian home  

 

The children in Class One enjoyed a wonderful 

morning dressing up and exploring No 1 The 

Royal Crescent.  Each child donned traditional 

Georgian costume, the girls dressed as maids 

and the boys as footmen.   

We were then given a demonst ration by No 1 

Royal Crescent staff on what life was like for 

the staff of Mr and Mrs Sandford back in the 

18
th

 Century.  Each child then took part in three 

workshops.  The first involved all the children 

doing the laundry using traditional techniques 

foll owed by the ironing and airing!   
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The second workshop involved the children 

cleaning the carpets using tealeaves !  

 

The third workshop had the children exploring 

the museum to find various objects and 

artifacts.  

Mackenzie  Davie s-Young  wrote  òWe all went to 

the Royal Crescent, we all liked it especially the 

wig in the girls bedroomó. 

Nina Kilburn  wrote  òI liked the mouse trap and I 

liked the kitchen and the man and ladies 

bedroom.  I liked cleaning the carpet with tea 

leaves.  It was fun!  I liked the food it looked 

very yummy.  I liked the clothes, they are 

prettyó. 

 

Isla Penman wrote  òWe went to the Royal 

Crescent.  First we went upstairs;  we saw the 

ladies room and the wig . We saw the man õs 

bedroom and then did the washingó 

 

Class Two  learn about castles  

 Class Two have been lea rning about Medieval 

Times. Iõve enjoyed writing stories  about 

castles and  learning all about them, t he biggest 

castle in the world i s Prague Castle. Sara  Caine  

 

Ollie õs mum came in and taught us all about 

castles  and Medieval times . She brought some 

arrows in and b rought cards with different 

foods on. The y ate some strange things like 

swan. The children were the kn ights and Miss 

Edwards was the Q ueen . We went on a 

procession around the different castles. Ollie õs 

mum dress ed up as a Medieval Lady. Katie  Sugg 

 

I liked looking at the arrows becaus e the ends 

are sharp. Noah  Marton  

 

Ollieõs mum taught us about the Battle of 

Hasting and how sold iers would attack and 

defend. They used to put hot sand down 

murder holes to lan d on the soldiers below. 

George McDonald  

 

Weõve been looking at the Bayeux Tapestry and 

have learnt about the Battle of Hasting when 

William the Conqueror took over England  in 

1066 . We found out it was the last time 

England was invaded. Grace Catton  

 

My favourite bit was pretending to be a knight 

from medieval times and writing se nse poem 

about w hat we might experience. Catherine  

Cook 

 

I liked writing sense poems because it really 

helped me imagine being a medieval person. 

Amelie  Sinclair  
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Class Two learn about fire  

 

We had a visit from four firefighters last week.  

They read us a  story about Francis the Firefly, it 

taught us how important it is not to play with 

matches and lighters. They also taught us 

about what to do if there was a fire. If you 

clothes are on fire you should stop, drop and 

roll. We practised on mats in the class room.  

 

A taste of healthy eating  

 

Class Three have been making healthy 

sandwiches as part of their science topic on 

healthy eating. All the children designed their 

sandwiches first , made  them and then tested 

their creations by eating them.  

 

Class Three Journey into Space 

 

As part of Class Three's ôJourneys õ topic they 

have been undertaking a journey into space 

through dance and drama. Michelle  Rochester , 

a dance coach, came in to help the children 

develop their 'take off' dances before explo ring 

their planet. This work has also supported the 

children's creative writing by encouraging them 

to act out their spa ce stories before writing 

them.  

Making Mummies in Class Four  

 

On Wednesday Maria õs grandma, Breeda, came 

in to Class Four to do some mummification. 

She had a huge bag and an enormous doll. She 

taught us a lot such as òWe need to make a cut 

with a flint knife in the left side of the body, 

because the Egyptians  believed that side was 

magical ó. The moment I w as waiting for was 

when she pul led out the organs from the 

dummy and we put them into canop ic jars.  

 

Part of a much longer report by Isabel  Beesley 

and Amalie Penman.  

 

Assembly  

 

Class Four also gave a superb assembly  about 

the Egyptians with singing, dancing and some 

great acting. The children obviously knew a lot 

and presented it in a n engaging and energetic 

way.  

 

 

 

 

The eclipse  of the moon.  

Photo take n in Bath by Tania Orgill  
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  Year 5 Maths C hallenge      

Alex  Nankivell , Ben Naysmith , Roan Isaac and 

Gus Disney  left school  for The P aragon Junior 

School  on Tuesday 3
rd

 March. They were  to 

participate in an afternoon of inspirational 

maths challenges, using a range of apparatus 

from dominoes to pentomino es This event 

involved one hundred and four  Year Five 

children from sixteen schools across Bath.  

 

ôWeõd had a bit of practise at school but we 

didnõt really know what it was going to be like. 

It was a long journey and we had to ask 

someone for the way!  

 When we finally got there we realised just ho w 

many schools were competing. W e were told 

which tables we would start on. We were then 

told to get into pairs. I went with Ben. When  

everyone had settled down The P aragonõs head 

teacher explained what we woul d be doing in 

the challenge. There  were six challenges in 

total. T he first was a shopping list. This was 

where we were given a grid with the price of all 

the food to help us work out the price of each 

shopping list. There were five other challenges.           

  

At last it was the end of the challenge and we 

all got to sit back and relax while letting our 

brains cool down. After that all the people who 

were marking our work started bringing out 

lots of yummy food including: crisps, flapjack, 

sandwiches and  cake, which we wolfed down as 

we were very hungry. So over all a very good 

afternoon packed with fun õ.   

 

By Ben Naysmith and Alex Nankivell  

 

On Tuesday 24
th

 February, Class Six joined in a 

classical music event which compris ed of  

workshops and a concert. T he event was part of 

the BBC Ten Pieces Classical Music Project, 

which is taking place throughout the country 

this school year. The aim of the project is to 

inspire a generation of children to get creative 

with classical music. Report by Ellie Owen  & 

Elle Faux-Winstanley  

 
ôThe trip was planned by Mrs Clarke who is a 

dedicated teacher at Bathampton.  

 

In the workshop  we warmed up o ur voices and 

then listened to v iolinists. Next we discussed 

various musical notes and created our own 

tune. Then we listened to Beethoven and 

discussed which words would fit with the 

ostinato. We found quite a few!  

 

We had a great time.  

 

 

Next we headed off to Bath Abbey  to listen to 

an amazing orchestra play some classical 

music! We all really enjoyed the experience! õ  
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Dance Umbrella  

 

On Thursday 19
th

 of March  children from the 

Years 4, 5 and 6 Dance Club attended the 

Dance Umbrella  at The Forum in Bath . Mrs 

Lake, Ms Edwards , Mr Falkus and Governor Kara 

Maylor accompanied the children.  

 

òTwenty-five  schools took part in this 

extraordinary event; they were all extremely 

good, Batham pton especially!  The Forum was 

fill ed with cheering and shouting!  Even though 

it was the scari est thing ever, we canõt wait to 

do it again when we are at Ralph Allen!ó Report  

Eleanor Evetts and Ursula  Franks  

 

The dance was entitled  ôGoing to the Riverõ and 

was based on the song Ghost by Ella 

Henderson .  

 

Mrs Lake did an excellent job of co -ordinating 

the dance while encouraging the dancers to 

contribute ideas and feel a sense of ownership.  

 

 

Social Media  Awareness    

We strongly  suggest that parents of older 

children keep a careful  eye on their childrenõs 

use of social media. We also recommend that 

social media screen time is limited and 

supervised.   

 

Our experience is that children desperately 

need ôtime out õ from school relationships and 

by limiting screen time you are actually giving 

your children freedom to relax and engage in 

more mea ningful activities.  The idea of 

swop ping screen time for outdoor play is one 

that is worth exploring . 

 

We would encourage children only to use age 

appropriate media and even then to be aware 

that any comments they make might become 

public knowledge . We find that minor problems 

can escalate through unguarded comments 

online.   Excessive screen use can also  impact  

on children õs lea rning and motivation .  

 

Children should be extremely  wary of revealing 

too much online as this might be seen by the 

wrong  people.  Letter to follow.  

 

Mrs Edmund (e-safety leader) and Mr Falkus  

 

 

 

Well done to all the ch ildren who took part in 

the Bath Half Fun Run. The fun run course itself 

is approximately 3/4 mile long and completely 

traffic -free. The children  ran the first section  of 

the half marathon course down Pulteney  Road 

as far as North Parade Road, before turning and 

running back again!   

 

13,000 runners took part in the annual half -

marathon in Bath over the weekend - and it's 

estimated over 30,000 spectators came out to 

watch!  

 

Well done also to parents who ran in the actual 

Bath Half and staff participants Mrs Wood and 

Mrs Edmund.  

 

Tag Rugby  

Well done to children in Year F ive and Six  for 

their efforts in the  tag -rugby tournament on 

Mon day 2 3
rd

 March. The children all played 

really well and all im proved so much as they 

played more matches. We didn't win any games 

in our group. They won  the ir  first play -off 

match for the plate  but unfortunately went out 

in the second round to Freshford.  

 

Report by Mrs Edmun d 


